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29 February 2024 

Dear Convener, 

Further to my letter to the Committee of 30 January 2024 indicating that we would lay 
secondary legislation at the end of February 2024 amending The Civic Government 
(Scotland) Act 1982 (Licensing of Short-term Lets) Order 2022, I am writing to advise that we 
are still engaging with stakeholders about its content and refining the provision.  

The affirmative statutory instrument will therefore be laid slighter later than indicated and I 
will update you with exact timings as soon as possible. 

Yours sincerely, 

PAUL MCLENNAN 
Minister for Housing 
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